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Dave Budd

nives have been in the news 
with increasing regularity 
over recent years, and not 
always for the right reasons. 

The series of high-profile fatal stabbings 
last year highlighted a growing knife 
culture in the UK. Now the general public 
is unsure of the law on knives. 

Scouts often have the need for a good 
knife, and in the early days every Scout 
was actively encouraged to put a knife on 

their belt. Sadly, there is now confusion about when a 
Scout is allowed to carry a knife. I hope to explain and 
clarify how the current law on knives affects Scouts. 

The main piece of UK legislation regarding the 
possession of knives and other sharply pointed/bladed 
objects is the Criminal Justice Act 1988. The Act 
details what is generally deemed to be an ‘offensive’ 
weapon and Section 139 particularly describes what 
types of knives are banned, those that can be carried 
in public and under what circumstances.

It is illegal for any shop to sell a knife of any kind 
(including cutlery, kitchen knives or Swiss army 
knives) to anyone under the age of 18 (in England, 
Northern Ireland and Wales) or under the age  
of 16 (Scotland). 

In general, it is an offence to carry a knife in a public 
place without good reason or lawful authority (for 
example, a good reason is a chef on their way to 
work and carrying their own knives).
However, it is not illegal for anyone to carry a 
foldable, non-locking knife, such as a Swiss army 
knife, in a public place, as long as the blade is 
shorter than three inches (7.62cms).
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The blade 
outline 
below (three 
inches) is the 
maximum 
size that is 
allowed to 
be carried 
in public 

The Scout Association provides 
additional guidance: 

Knives should be carried to and 
from meetings by an adult. 
Knives should be stowed in the 
middle of a bag/rucksack 
when transporting. 
  Knives are tools and should be 
treated as such: use the appropriate 
tool for the job (don’t use a large fixed blade 
for carving or a penknife for clearing brush).
Knives should be stored away until there is 
a need for them to be used.
Campsites are considered public places (when 
used for a camp) and so knives are not to be carried.
Except for reasons of religion, knives may not 
be worn with uniform.

I think it is probably safest to assume that knives of any 
sort should not be carried by anybody to a Scout 
meeting or camp, unless there 
is likely to be a specific 
need for one. In that 
case, they should be kept 
by the Scout leaders and 
handed out as required. 

I would also suggest that 
proper training in the use and care 
of knives (and other tools) be taken, 
not only by the Scouts themselves but 
also by the leaders in charge. 
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